
 

 Summer sports  

 

Welcome to the latest edition of the HSA Newsletter! 
We are delighted to share news of our exciting events 
and fundraising efforts in the last few months, and a 
look ahead to the upcoming summer events.  
 
We also want to say a massive THANK YOU to James 
Bedingfield and Grainne Arnold who have recently 
stepped down as Chair and Vice Chair of the HSA after 
many years of dedicated service. Thank you for all you 
have done to build our school community.   
 
Finally, another big THANK YOU to Lisa Booth and 
Claire Wollaston for stepping up as Vice Chair and 
Secretary – your energy and enthusiasm will help the 
HSA continue to thrive!   
 
Ben Heineike, HSA Chair  
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Neon Summer Party! 
A huge THANK YOU to the party team (Louise Smith, Jo 
Hughes, Victoria Barber-Pearce and James Bedingfield) 
for organising our fantastic summer party. It was a 
pleasure to see the school community come together, 
strengthen friendships and make memories.  

Thank you to all who came along and danced the night 
away.  The event raised a whopping £1,600, a significant 
contribution towards our fundraising targets for the year!      

HSA will be providing a BBQ and drinks  
for District Sports at Manland and SJL on 
Thursday, 26th June. Please come along 
& support team Manland as they take on 
the other schools in the district!  
 

We have a fantastic team but could always 
use more volunteers! If you are interested in 
helping with Ice Creams and Uniform Sales 
Fridays after school and upcoming events, 
signup sheets will be coming your way soon.  
Chat with HSA team members for more 
information. 

20 June 
Break the Rules Day  
 
26 June  
District Sports – HSA Bar & BBQ 
 
4 July  
Sports Day – HSA BBQ  
 
4-6 July 
The Big Manland Camp @The 
Orchard 
 
12 July  
Summer Fete  
 

SUMMER ISSUE 2025 

Can you help? 

Sports Day will take place on the school grounds on Friday 4th July. 
Come along & cheer on your little ones, while enjoying some food & 
refreshments sold by the HSA. We will also raffle off a signed Arsenal 
Football generously donated by the Nicholl family.  
 



 

11 June  
8pm Amble Inn  

HSAManland@gmail.com 

The Big Manland Camp  
Enjoy a night under the stars with other Manland Families the 
weekend of 4-6 July at the Orchard at Stanbridge Farms.  There 
will be a day of activities and a big campfire on Saturday and keen 
campers can also come Friday evening.  Sign up on Classlist!  

 

We want your views! 
Do you have ideas for how we can help build 
community and raise funds for our lovely school? 
Please contact one of the Trustees (Ben Heineike, Lisa 
Booth, Claire Wollaston and Polly Seale) or your class 
representatives for a chat.  
 

https://manland.herts.sch.uk/parents/
 

Ben Heineike, Lisa Booth, Claire 
Wollaston, Polly Seale  

The funds we raise all go to help support our 
wonderful school in a variety of ways.  
 
This year we have been delighted to be able to 
fund: 

• New folding tables in the School Hall 
• Class Christmas parties  
• Year 6 SATS breakfasts & pizza party 
• Easter eggs for the whole school 

 
Going forward, we will 

• Help the Pupil Parliament fund table 
tennis for the children to enjoy at break 
times 

• Spruce up the toilets  
• Build an outdoor reading library (on top 

of a grant obtained by the school) 
 

Summer Fete - 12 July 
We are gearing up for big annual summer gathering and 
fundraising event. Our summer fete is not to be missed! There will 
be games, music, inflatables, bottle tombola, raffle prizes and 
more! 

 
We are looking for:  

• Budding entrepreneurs who would like to run their own 
stall. Contact Claire Wollaston  

• Raffle prizes. Contact Stephanie Etheridge 
• Performers and Musicians (young and young at heart) 

who want to take the stage.  Contact Ben Heineike  
 

HSA Class Representatives 
Your representatives help make all our activities happen and 
get the word out to classes via WhatsApp groups.  
 

Year HSA Representative(s) 
Reception Victoria Barber-Pearce 

1 Charlotte Wells 
2 Jo Hughes 
3 Dani Mash 
4 Louise Smith 
5 Shi Begum & Sal Cuthbertson 
6 Kim Mitchell 

 

Manland Helpers 
  Want to pitch in with some gardening 

and painting this summer term to help 
keep the school looking pristine? 
Contact Alistair Nicholl and join the  
Manland Helpers WhatsApp Group to 
find out more!  

https://app.classlist.com/parent/#/events/view/1249571595

